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        STAFF’S FIRST DATA REQUEST 
Russell A. Badders 
Vice President & Associate General Counsel 
Gulf Power Company 
One Energy Place, Bin 100 
Pensacola, Florida 32520-0100 
 
Kenneth A. Hoffman 
Vice President, Regulatory Affairs 
Florida Power & Light Company 
134 W. Jefferson Street  
Tallahassee, Florida 32301-1713 

Re: Docket No. 20200097-EI Petition of Gulf Power Company for Approval of Budget 
Billing Tariff modifications 

Mr. Badders and Mr. Hoffman:  

By this letter, Commission staff requests that Gulf Power Company (Gulf or utility) provide 
responses to the following questions. 

1. How and when will the current lighting customers that subscribe to budget billing be notified 
of the termination of the budget billing option? 

2. Please provide any materials that will be provided to lighting customers regarding the 
termination of the budget billing option. 

3. Please explain why the new billing system is not able to provide the budget billing option to 
lighting customers under rate schedule OS. 

4. The outdoor lighting rate schedule contains three charges: a fixture charge, a maintenance 
charge, and an energy charge. Please explain if the budget billing calculation applies to the 
calculation of all three charges, or just the energy charge (since the fixture and maintenance 
charges are fixed monthly charges). 

5. Is lighting service metered or unmetered?  Please explain. 

http://www.floridapsc.com/


  

6. The petition refers to an average monthly lighting charge of $11.10.  Is that the total lighting 
charge or just the energy charge? Please explain and show the calculation for the $11.10. 

Please file all responses electronically by April 14, 2020, via the Commission’s website 
at www.floridapsc.com by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and electronic Filing Web Form. 
Please contact me at hforrest@psc.state.fl.us or at 850.413.6808 if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 

7.  
/s/ Holly Forrest 
Holly Forrest 
Public Utility Analyst 
 
cc: Office of the Commission Clerk 
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